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Compared with the preliminary proposal a year ago, the final rule released today contains constructive adjustments to alleviate HOEPA’s detrimental effects on the availability of subprime mortgage credit.  In particular, we welcome the Federal Reserve Board’s decision to leave the APR trigger of subordinate lien loans at 10% above the rate for Treasury securities with a comparable maturity.  A lowering of the interest rate trigger would have resulted in a reduction of much needed credit to many borrowers.   

However, we stand by our position that HOEPA’s general approach – i.e., restricting certain lending terms or conditions for loans at a certain interest rate – is not the remedy for abusive lending problems.  The vast majority of the anecdotes seen in media stories involve such activities as forging customer signatures, omitting certain information from loan documents or failing to complete home improvement work.  In other words, they involve fraud. Regrettably, bad actors in the mortgage industry seeking to take advantage of uninformed borrowers will continue to find ways to do so -- even under HOEPA’s expanded outreach.  

Governor Gramlich’s statement that regulation is only part of the solution and that “the very best defense” for consumers is education and financial literacy is absolutely correct.  A consumer brochure released this summer by the AFSA Education Foundation in partnership with two regulator groups is one recent example of efforts in this area.  In addition, self-policing by the consumer lending industry and more aggressive enforcement of anti-fraud laws need to be part of the equation

On the subject of credit insurance, at least three major lenders announced earlier this year that they plan to stop offering single premium credit insurance for real estate loans.  Instead, they’ll begin offering fixed monthly premium insurance. Lenders took this action out of a desire to be responsive to concerns expressed by some consumer groups.  It remains to be seen whether the Federal Reserve’s decision to include credit insurance premium costs in the points-and-fees test for determining a HOEPA loan will accelerate this trend.

Founded in 1916 and based in Washington, D.C., AFSA is the national trade association for consumer and commercial finance companies, auto finance/leasing companies and other market funded financial services firms that lend to consumers and small businesses.  

#   #   #
Contact:  Lynne Strang, AFSA Director of Communications, (202) 296-5544, ext. 613
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